
Groveton ISD SHAC Meeting Minutes 

December 7, 2018 

The meeting began at 8:30 am. Members present were Mary Lankford, Amanda Moore, Lia 
Martin, Debbie Wilson, Chandra Lee, Todd Moore, Teo Sottosanti, Virginia Redden, and Penny 
Thornton. 

The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed. There were no changes made. 

Due to a conflict with the band concert on December 13th, we will not be hosting a movie night. 
Instead, we will have a toy drive the week of December 10th through December 14th. Toys will 
also be collected at the band concert. These toys will be given to the Toys for Tots campaign. 
There will be a $5 price limit on the toys. Ms. Moore will get a box for toys collected at the band 
concert. The class that collects the most toys will have an ice cream party December 19th or 
20th. 

The health fair presenter list was reviewed and divided up between multiple members. Mr. 
Moore will try to have a date for the health fair by the next meeting in January. 

Ms. Redden reported that she discussed a food preparation presentation with Stacye Tullos. 
Ms. Tullos said she will discuss this with the SHAC at the next meeting. 

Family Fun Night will be held December 17th from 6:00-7:30. It is tentatively set to be for 1st-3rd 
grades. If Coach Lankford decides it needs to be limited to just two grades at a time, she will let 
us know next week. Parents must attend and participate with their children. 

Ms. Thornton asked about holding parenting classes on various subjects. Aria Bacon with 
Headstart will be contacted to find out if she has any resources or contacts that would be 
helpful. It will be discussed further at the January meeting. Ms. Thornton suggested holding the 
classes in February or March. Mrs. Wilson stated that if there is anything available online, we 
could possibly use the TV in the cafeteria. 

 

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 15, 2019, at 8:30. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 am. 

 

 


